Fruitdale Elementary School SITE Council Meeting May/June June 1, 2016

1. School Size:

September 2014	370 Students	September 2015	337 Students
November 2014	357 Students	November 2015	339 Students
December 2014	359 Students	December 2015	337 Students
January 2015	363 Students	January 2016	334 Students
February 2015	364 Students	February 2016	336 Students
March 2015	365 Students	March 2016	339 Students
April 2015	366 Students	April 2016	345 Students
May 2015	368 Students	May 2016	348 Students
June 2015	367 Students	June 2016	348 Students

At this time we are the highest we have been all year. We are expecting next year enrollment to be higher due to the completed housing.

2. Grants:

a. Community Health Worker Grant

Heather went to a meeting May 31. Interviewing will start this month; the person hired will start in September and be shared between Fruitdale and Riverside schools.

b. Mini Rural School Grant

We received 2,000.00 and will be used for professional development for classified employees. We would like them to come in a day the week before school starts for training.

c. ODE CFA Grant

We are applying for this grant and it is due June 3rd. It's a grant for up to 70,000.00 to use on teacher professional development.

3. Smarter Balanced Update:

	2014-2015 ELA	2015-2016 ELA	Change
3 rd Grade	66%	76%	+ 10%
4 th Grade	55%	65%	+ 10%
5 th Grade	70%	73%	+ 3%



Cohort Data	2014-2015 ELA	2015-2016 ELA	Change
3 rd Grade	-	76%	NA
4 th Grade	66%	65%	-1%
5 th Grade	55%	73%	+18%

So far our numbers look like we have gone up. We still need to clean up data with students that were or were not here by the cutoff date. We are very proud were the numbers are at this point.

4. PTO President Search

Melissa Bailey has stepped down as president of PTO. She has done such a good job raising money for the school. There will be a PTO meeting on Friday, June 10 and hopefully a parent will step up to take over.

5. Title One Projections:

a. No discretionary funds

As of right now we do not have much for discretionary funds from Title One next year. Money allocated is figured from families that receive some form of assistance. This year there are less parents accessing available services.

6. Teaching Changes:

- a. Mr. Haynes is moving
- b. Penny Ross Retired
- c. Palmerton will stay at 4th
- d. McKee will move to 5th

With moving and retiring teachers leaves 2 teachers to be hired. At this time we are not sure what grade level they will be in. It will depend on student numbers.

7. Upcoming Events

June 3	5 th Grade to LSMS	
June 7	Volunteer Dessert	
June 9	5 th Grade Talent Show	
June 10	PBIS Reward Trip	
June 14	Moving On 5 th Grade	
June 16	Last Day for Students	
June 17	Clerical Day/Last Day for Teachers	
June 20	Conference Make Up Day	

We went over the end of the year events. Not listed is the Kindergarten Moving On program on the last day of school.

This will be the last site council meeting of the school year.